

THE **ARCLIGHT**

The Weekly Members' Bulletin of the

ARLINGTON ROTARY CLUB Week of October 16, 2017

http://www.arlingtonrotaryclub.org
Meetings: Thursday, 12:15 pm
Washington Golf & Country Club
3017 N Glebe Rd, Arlington, VA 22207
WGCC Phone: (703) 524-4600

Chartered July 4, 1929 - Now In Our 89th Year



Thursday, October 19 - Lunch Program at the WGCC 12:15 - 1:30

Dr. Matthew Shank, President Marymount University



Matthew D. Shank became Marymount University's sixth president in July 2011. Under his leadership, the University has created and implemented a strategic plan known as "Building the Institution of Choice" and a comprehensive marketing plan called "Common Ground." Dr. Shank also instituted an employee incentive program, "Ideas at Work." For his work in preparing students for the globalized environment of the 21st century, Dr. Shank received the 2012 Global Education Leadership Award from the World Affairs Council-Washington, DC. He is active in a wide variety of community, business, and academic organizations.

Dr. Shank holds a Bachelor of Science in Psychology from the University of Wyoming, a Master of Arts in Psychology, and a Ph.D. in Experimental

Psychology from the University of Missouri-St. Louis. Before coming to Marymount, Dr. Shank served for three years as dean of the School of Business Administration and professor of Marketing at the University of Dayton.

Last Week

C. Lee Cawley, a home-based local Certified Professional Organizer, enlightened us with a variety of quick tips about how to organize our home environments – kitchen, closet, home office – for greater productivity, focusing on what's priority for our specific personal situation. She also demonstrated a whole range of organizing tools, ranging from storage boxes to a label maker, and donated some of these items to our members. C. Lee offers you a free chat of up to 30 minutes about organizing, with no obligation, by email (clee@simplifyyou.com" or phone 703.625.7336.



Your Charity Dollars at Work

John Becker and Chelsi Dildine met with representatives of the Key Elementary Parent-Teachers Association to discuss their use of a \$3,000 scholarship the club has given for the Empowering Enrichment after-school program. The scholarship will be used for students who otherwise would not have attended the Enrichment program throughout the 2017-2018 school year. Representatives of the PTA will attend our October 26th Rotary meeting and have invited members to attend their October 17th PTA meeting at Key Elementary School at 6:30pm. If you would like to attend the PTA meeting, please contact Chelsi for details.

Arlington Women's Club Bazaar

The Inter-Service Club Council of Arlington has asked us to spread the word about the annual fall bazaar hosted by the Women's Club of Arlington. See below.



Greeter Team for October: Hugh Barton, Linda Valentino

NOTE: If you are a greeter and cannot arrive 15 minutes before any weekly meeting during your month, IT IS YOUR REPONSIBILITY to make sure your partner will be in attendance or to find a substitute for yourself. Contact **David Sutfin**, djsutfin@gmail.com with any questions.

THE ROTARY FOUR-WAY TEST

-- OF THE THINGS WE THINK, SAY, OR DO –
IS IT THE TRUTH?
IS IT FAIR TO ALL CONCERNED?
WILL IT BUILD GOOD WILL AND BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
WILL IT BE BENEFICIAL TO ALL CONCERNED?

Upcoming Events and Programs

Oct 26 – Dr. Raquel Neumann, ARC Member – Classification Talk

Nov 1 – Happy Hour, Pinzimini (Ballston Gateway Westin) 6 – 8 pm.

Nov 2 – David Baas, ARC Member – Classification Talk

Nov 8 – Happy Hour, Pinzimini (Ballston Gateway Westin) 6 – 8 pm

Nov 9 – Lucy Bowen McCauley – Bowen McCauley Dance

Nov 16 – TBD

Nov 23 – Thanksgiving Day – no meeting; enjoy your holiday.

ARLINGTON ROTARY CLUB

P.O. BOX 100038
ARLINGTON, VIRGINIA 22210
ROTARY CLUB NUMBER 5787, DISTRICT 7610
CHARTERED JULY 4, 1929

2017-2018 OFFICERS 2017-2018 DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT DAVID SUTFIN MEMBERSHIP GARY LONG President-Elect (RY 18-19) ROBERT MARTINSON SERVICE PROJECTS JOHN BECKER Pres-nominee (RY 19-20) TRF/FUNDRAISING TRD SHERRY BARNDOLLAR ROCK IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT SHANNON PRENDERGAST CLUB ADMIN **TBD** SECRETARY KIM DURAND PUBLIC IMAGE GARY LONG TREASURER LINDA VALENTINO WEBSITE/SOCIAL MEDIA KIM DURAND SGT.-AT-ARMS HUGH BARTON YOUTH PROGRAMS DAVID BAAS CLUB ADMIN DAVID SUTFIN (AD INTERIM)

ARLINGTON ROTARY EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION

PRESIDENT, SHERRY BARNDOLLAR ROCK TREASURER, STEVE KLEMP